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Hello Everyone, 
We have reached the end of the second week in Term 
2A. Mid-week we welcomed our staff and students 
back from holiday and isolation.  What a great relief it 
is for both staff and students to be back to full staff.  
This term we have two new members of staff in the 
Secondary School: Miss Austwick who is our new 
Geography teacher (also teaching a small portion of 
Science and History) and Mrs Millard, our Maths and 
PSHE teacher. Some of you will no doubt remember 
Mrs Millard as she has been here before. Both 
teachers have settled in and met most of their classes.  
I am sure along with the staff and students you will 
join me in extending a very warm welcome to them 
both.  I am sure you will hear from them both in due 
course.  
Mrs Maggott 
 
Children Mental Health Week News 
Students have been working hard with their teachers 
again this week on the theme of “Express Yourself” in 
preparation for next week’s assembly on Friday 5th 
February.  Some of the activities taking place involve 
art work, poetry and prose. 
Examples of students work will be included in next 
week’s newsletter. 
As a school we are learning the song ‘This is me’ for a 
whole school rendition as a part of our assembly.  In 
addition, Friday 5th February will be a non-uniform day 
and students are encouraged to dress in a way that 
expresses their uniqueness and individuality. 
However, it is not compulsory and we do ask that 
dress is appropriate for school.   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
On Monday 25th Jan we arranged a visit for our 
students to view the operations that are in place at 
the Pier head.  It was interesting to see all the changes 
that were happening in preparation for getting 
imported stone transferred from ship to shore.  We 
moved on to Command Hill and overlooked the 
airfield and again were amazed at the various 
developments going on there.  Lots of new vehicles, 
new structures and loads of container filled materials 
really indicate that at last our airfield is on its way to 
being re-built.  
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Year 7 Science 
In Science Year 7 have been studying 

Forces.  In this topic they have spent time 

learning about different types of forces 

and their effects.  Of course the age old 

story of how Sir Isaac Newton discovered 

gravity was told.  Lots of fun was had using 

Newton Meters to measure forces acting 

on different objects.  Watch this space 

for more Science news. 
  


